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ROAD TRANSPORT AND SAFETY AGENCY
PRESS STATEMENT
RTSA SADDENED BY THE BUSEKO TRAGIC ACCIDENT

LUSAKA, 26th October 2019—The Road Transport and Safety Agency (RTSA), is saddened by the Buseko market truck accident that left 12 people dead and several injured last night. 

RTSA Acting Director and Chief Executive Officer,  Mr. Gladwell Banda,  has conveyed a message of  condolences to the bereaved  families and wished the  injured a quick recovery.

Mr. Banda has described the accident as tragic and unfortunate adding that the RTSA will not relent from ensuring that such accidents are mitigated.

Preliminary accident investigation conducted by the RTSA have revealed that the accident happened at around 19:00 hours along Lumumba road after the driver of a truck belonging to BHL attempted to avoid a truck that was reversing into the main road from Puma filling station and ended up losing control and plunged into several Shops at Buseko market.

Accident investigations have further established that the driver of the truck, Elias Chikwenda, aged 34 was driving at excessive speed.

The RTSA has since engaged the transport operator BHL to avail the Agency with the fleet movement records to further interrogate the circumstances leading to the accident in question
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